REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 25, 2019

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on November 25, 2019. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, J. Merrill, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 
MINUTES


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	21
	11/25/19
	$25,941.74

	Sewer Claims on
	21
	          11/25/19
	$19,173.25

	P&L Claims on
	21
	11/25/19
	$165,995.75

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             21
	11/25/19
	$1,310.00

	 
	              
	                         
	


AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall
Local Ordinance #10 - Garbage

Steve Drake, Cherry Lane, was present and asked about the change, and enforcement of Sherrill’s Local Ordinance #10 – Garbage. He questioned his garbage being “tagged” for not being in a container. B. Lovett explained that this is in the ordinance, but that the city is enforcing it more stringently now, because of a few reasons: employee safety, animals/birds and aesthetics, to name a few. B. Lovett said that all garbage and recyclables had to be in containers, but that the city wouldn’t “bust chops” on special occasion extra garbage days, like Thanksgiving and Christmas. Another reason for the stepped-up enforcement of the ordinance, is because the city will be weighing future collection options.  Those being, remaining to do it in-house with work force, which, would entail buying a new truck with a split packer, or possibly contracting it out to a third-party vendor. A decision would be coming hopefully in 2020.
SURPLUS EQUIPMENT – FIRE TRUCKS

B. Lovett reported for the past year plus, the city and fire department have been investigating a new fire truck. Thanks in part to the mutual aid set-up, modern technology and other consideration, the city is in a position to “right size” the department to two fire vehicles, and a rescue vehicle without effecting the city’s ISO rating. The committee and city agreed to sell the 1991 Spartan and 1998 Pierce when it buys a new vehicle. The fire department may consider buying the 1998 Pierce from the city for $1.00 and held at their costs through the rest of its useful life. If they do not, the city will sell that as well. Motion was made by to T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to declare these two trucks surplus equipment, once the new truck is ordered and due to arrive.
AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall
PUBLIC HEARING 2020 PROPOSED BUDGET

M. Holmes reported that there is no tax increase in the 2020 proposed budget. There will be an increase in the Sewer Funds service charge. The budget will be available for the public to see and a motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon to set the public hearing for December 9, 2019 at 7:15 p.m. 

AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall


Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn

AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
